Meeting Minutes
March 24, 2025

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the City of Sweetwater met in their regular monthly workshop on Monday,
March 24th, 2025 at 5 p.m. at City Hall. Mayor Doyle F. Lowe called the meeting to order with Commissioners present
being: Lamar Hughes, Sam Moser, Alan Richeson, JoAnna Jinks, and James H. Stutts. A quorum was present. City
Attorney John W. Cleveland was present.

No one was present to make public comment on actionable items.

Tim Rasmussen was present to give an annual report from Sweetwater Valley Citizens for the Arts.
Main Street Director Josh Isaac was present to give an annual report from Sweetwater Main Street.
Tourism Director Hayley Isbill was present to give an annual report from the Tourism Department.

City Administrator Jessica Morgan updated the board on the Hyper Reach contract and said she has been looking at
other notification systems including one that allows citizens to text in problems and through Al those texts could be
routed to the proper department. She also informed the board that the street department had requested to use funds
saved from landfill expenses for additional paving. She also informed the board that going forward we will post SUB
revenue for repairing paving cuts to the State Street Aid fund. She also informed the board that she has been getting
legal opinion on some of the proposed policy changes and that there will most likely be changes to those proposals.

The Board discussed the Capital Improvement Plan for the years 2026-2030. Commissioner Stutts asked if we were going
to set aside $250,000 per year for the new fire truck in the Capital Improvement plan or if that was just a budget item.
The board agreed to add the Resolution to the April 7, 2025 agenda for action.

Mayor Lowe reviewed the agenda for the April 7" meeting.
No further action was taken. The meeting was adjourned at 6:21 p.m.

This the 24* day of March, 2025.

Mayor Attest:

Recorder



